From: Eric Reder - WC [mailto:ericewildernesscommittee.mb.cal

Sent: Tuesday, January 12, 2010 5:18 PM

To: Braun, Tracey (CON); Conservation, Minister (LEG); min.con@leg.gov.mb.ca;
Premier (LEG); Stefanson, Heather (PC Caucus) (LEG); Hawranik, Gerald (PC
Caucus) (LEG); Gerrard, Jon (Liberal Caucus) (LEG); Lamoureux, Kevin {(Liberal
Caucus) (LEG)

Subject: Comment on Public Registry File number #4572

This is a formal comment on:
Public Registry File number #4572

Tembec Enterprises Inc. - Forest Stewardship Plan 2009-2028
Tembec Enterprises Inc - Environmental TImpact Statement of the FML No. 1 -
2010-2029 Forest Stewardship Plan

The Wilderness Committee is Canada's largest envircnmental citizen group, with
over 60,000 members and supporters across Canada, and 10,000 in Manitcba. It
is with the voice of our members and supporters that I make comment on this
file.

These comments do not constitute the entirety of ocur concerns or comments on
this file, but covers only the most important point at this time.

Tembec has announced they intend to either close or sgell the mill in Pine
Falls. This 20-year plan will either need to be resubmitted by another entity
if a new owner is found, or no plan is required if the mill is to be closed.

Until either of these conditions come to pass, the 20-year plan should not be
submitted. Work done on reviewing this 20-year plan by provincial employees is
a waste of government funds, and therefore a waste for all Manitobans.

The Wilderness Committee formally requests that the 20-year EA review be
halted immediately until such time as plans to begin operating the mill
are publicized.

Eric Reder | Manitoba Campaign Director

Wilderness Committee

Canada's largest member-based, citizen-funded wilderness protection group
wildernesscommittee.mb.ca

(204) 942-9292




